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STOURBRIDGE AREA COMMITTEE  -  12TH MARCH 2007 
 
REPORT OF THE AREA LIAISON OFFICER 
 
ALCOHOL CONSUMPTION IN PUBLIC PLACES – LYE HIGH STREET 
 
 
Purpose of Report 
 
1. To consider a proposal for an Order making Lye High Street and adjoining 

roads a designated public place where the consumption of alcohol would be 
prohibited other than within the curtilage of licensed premises. 

 
Background 
 
2. At its meeting on the 7th March 2007, the Licensing and Safety Committee will 

be considering, in principle, whether to make an Order under Section 13 of the 
Criminal Justice and Police Act 2001 designating Lye High Street and adjoining 
road as a place where the consumption of alcohol in public (apart from the 
curtilage of licensed premises) would be banned. 

 
3. Attached at Appendix 1 is a copy of the report to be considered by the Licensing 

and Safety Committee at its meeting on the 7th March 2007.  The decision of 
that Committee will be reported verbally to the meeting of the Stourbridge Area 
Committee on the 12th March.   

 
4. As explained in the report to the Licensing and Safety Committee, the statutory 

process requires extensive public consultation and, in accordance with our 
usual practice, the views of the Area Committee are requested before a final 
decision is taken by the Licensing and Safety Committee in a few months’ time. 

 
Finance 
 
5. The cost of public notices in the Press and signs in the street will be met from 

existing resources.  However, if the Area Committee is minded to support the 
proposed designation, it is suggested that the cost of providing signs should be 
met from its Capital Allocations’ budget.  The estimate for this will be reported 
verbally at the meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Law 
 
6. The relevant statutory provisions referred to in this report are contained in 

Sections 12-13 of the Criminal Justice and Police Act 2001 and the Local 
Authorities (Alcohol Consumption in Designated Places) Regulations 2001. 

 
 
Equality Impact 
 
7. This report has no direct equality implications.  The making of an Order will help 

the Police to tackle the growing problem of under-age drinking in public places. 
 
Recommendation 
 
8. It is recommended that the Area Committee support a Designation Order for 

Lye High Street and adjoining roads, as shown in Appendix 2 to the report to 
the Licensing and Safety Committee, and that the cost of signage be met from 
the 2007/8 Capital Allocations budget. 

 
 

 
 
 
…………………………………………….. 
John Polychronakis. 
Area Liaison Officer. 
 
 
Contact Officer:   John Polychronakis. 

Tel: (01384 81)5300. 
   Email: john.polychronakis@dudley.gov.uk  
 
 

 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 

 
1. Correspondence with West Midlands Police. 
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